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The District Leadership Committee (nominations) completed its work and submitted the 
DLC/Nomination Committee Report on Saturday, March 14, 2020.  
 
The members of the DLC were: 
Mark Latta - Chair 
Ike Rayford - Division W 
Yvette Clapp - Division X 
Amanda Martin - Division Y 
Pam French - Division Z 
 
After interviews and deliberation, we submitted the following names on our official DLC 
report: 
 
Official DLC candidates: 

District Director - Betty Long 
Program Quality Director (PDQ) - Open 
Club Growth Director (CGD) - Kris Sheehan 
Division W - Matthew Chavers 
Division X - Saeko Von Behren 
Division Y - Open 
Division Z – Open 

 
After the DLC Report was submitted, the following people notified the DLC Chair they 
would be pursuing a role as a floor candidate by the deadline of Saturday, April 18, 
2020, a week prior to the District Council meeting as required by Toastmasters 
International: 
 
Additional Floor candidates: 

PQD – Carrie Dostal 
CGD – Kris Sheehan 
Division Y – Gerry Holloway 
Division Z – Mary Schulte 
 

Kris Sheehan was on the initial nomination committee report in the role of CGD; 
however, the Toastmasters International requirement is for two Club Growth Directors to 
be on the report, so the Club Growth Director role on the report was determined to be 
invalid. This does not negate the nomination; it only means that the CGD minimum 
requirements were not met and that all candidates for CGD will need to run from the 
floor.  
 
Finally, the DLC report was submitted on time and the results were communicated the 
District Council via e-mail by Toastmasters International timelines; however, the report 
was not posted on the District 19 website as required by TI. Thereby the District 
Leadership report is invalid and all candidates will need to run from the floor at the 
Saturday, April 25, 2020 meeting. Only the candidates who notified the DLC chair of 
their intent to run by April 18, and who met the qualifications of the position, will be 
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allowed to run in accordance with Toastmasters International procedure. All of these are 
contained within this updated report. 
 
I want to thank all of the committee members for their hours of service, insight, and 
careful deliberation. In addition, I would like to thank each of the candidates for their 
patience, sense of humor, and willingness to serve during this process. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Best regards, 
Mark L 
 
 
Mark Latta 
District 19 - Immediate Past District Director 
Toastmasters International 
mark.latta.d19@gmail.com 
319.321.2305 
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